## Town of Bear Creek Town Board Proceedings of January 11, 2022

The Regular Board Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on January 11, 2022. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Marty McCluskey at 7:00 p.m.

The following members were present: Marty McCluskey, Chairman; Jeff Scallon; and, Steve Emerson, Supervisors.

Others present: Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, Patrolman; Robbin D'elene; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk.

The minutes of the December 14, 2021 Regular Board Meeting were read by the Clerk. Scallon motioned to approve the minutes. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's Report was given by the Treasurer. Scallon motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon had no building permits to report.

Roads have not been bad, a few ice days.

An account was set up at NAPA Auto Parts in Richland Center.

The grant reimbursement check still has not been received. They said they are mailing it today.

There will be no February Spring Primary Election. This will save money in the budget.

The Plan Commission will be meeting on January 25<sup>th</sup> to discuss a Conditional Use Permit application for John Borntreger, S7991A County Rd G, for a wood fabrication business.

The board reviewed the annual Wisconsin Town's Association district meetings in March. Carver will sign attendees up online.

The board approved expenditures totaling \$492,629.21.

Scallon motioned to adjourn at 7:36 p.m. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Sheila Carver, Town Clerk